
   

 

From World President: Thembeka Pama 

Lenten greetings to 
you all my Brothers 
and Sisters.   

My world secretary 
made a suggestion 
to me that the 
Presidential Chat 
for the month of 
April be part of the 
quarterly 
newsletter. This, I 
gladly accepted and further suggested 
that we do the same for the next three 
publications.     

This quarter has been and always will 
be the busiest time in our Christian 
faith. It is also the month which 
requires us to make some 
introspections in our personal lives 
and also in our roles as leaders of the 
young ones. As I pen down this article, 
it strikes me that today, the 25th of 
March, we should be celebrating “The 
Annunciation of our Lord to the 
Blessed Virgin Mary”, also known as 
Lady Day. Lady Day is one of the most 
important events that are celebrated 
by the Mother’s Union and as we 
know, GFS is tied at the hip to the 
Mother’s Union.  

This has led me to have an interest 
and look at the MU’s theme for the 
2019 which is: Listen, observe, act – 
in step with God. 
https://www.mothersunion.org/resourc
es/2019-theme-listen-observe-act-
step-with-god).  In their bible 
reflections, they have chosen 2 verses 
for each of the theme’s elements as I 
have listed them below for each of us 
to find and meditate on them.     

Jesus listens: Mark 1:40-42 & 
Matthew 20:30-34 
 
Jesus observes: Matthew 14:13-14 & 
Matthew 9:36-10:1 

MOTTO  

‘Bear one another’s burdens; so as 

to fulfil the law of Christ.’  Gal 6:2 
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Jesus acts:   
Whenever Jesus listened and observed 
it led to action  

 

• Consider the different ways Jesus 
acted in response to what he heard 
and observed, and his motivation 
for his actions 

• Reflect on the qualities that we do 
or should display as we respond to 
what we hear and observe 

• What can we learn from Jesus’ 
actions as to how we can reach out 
to the needs of the crowds 
(engage with our wider 
community?)   

 
When South Africa was handed the 
responsibility of hosting the 2020 GFS 
World Council, somehow in my mind, and 
I admit that also with my team, we thought 
that we had ample time to pull everything 
together. Beginning of this year, we 
realised that we are only left with 18 
months and as you receive this newsletter 
the 18 has become 15 months. We hope 
that this will be a wake-up call for those 
who have not yet started with their 
fundraising drives to be part of the African 
experience! Towards end of last year, we 
had requested countries to send us 
estimated numbers of delegates who 
might be attending council and this we 
understand would be a challenge for many 
countries. We are hoping that with the 
conference fees being declared and 
application forms having been sent out 
beginning of March 2019, we will be 
getting some feedback in the next quarter. 
We do hope that by now all branches have 
received the application form with the 
information sheet.  
 
During this quarter we have also seen 
some of the South African branches 
renewing their commitment to the GFS 
cause by launching Orange Day, having 
Gender-Based Violence workshops and 
making a pledge to be good stewards by 
taking better care of the environment in 
their respective areas.   

 
In our daily lives, we take out insurances 
for different eventualities but in so doing, 
there is always a clause stating - Acts of 
God provisions, also called “Force 
Majeure”. This clause has become a 
reality for people affected by Cyclone Idai 
in Mozambique, Malawi and Zimbabwe 
between 3 and 21 March 2019. It is 
recorded that approximately 122 deaths 
occurred in Malawi and Mozambique from 
the flooding that preceded Idai's second 
landfall; and at least 402 deaths occurred 
in Mozambique and 259 in Zimbabwe after 
Idai made its second landfall. Let us 
continue to keep these countries in our 
prayers during the mop-up period and as 
they start to rebuild their lives. We hope to 
hear from our Mozambique national 
president how Cyclone Idai has impacted 
GFS areas and her work in the country.  
 
Christchurch massacre has been the 
latest shock to the world and should be 
raising our conscience as Christians as to 
what are we saying about these attacks? 
We have seen these faith-based related 
intolerances taking place in different parts 
of our world. What message are we 
passing on to the girls and boys we are 
raising going into the future? They go to 
schools, grow up playing with all these 
diverse religions. What goes through their 
minds when such incidents happen? If we 
say we offer our prayers, is that enough? 
What are our actions to curb such 
intolerance? 
 
During this time of Lententide, let us find 
ourselves, listen attentively to what God is 
saying to us, observe what is happening 
around us, the people we live with, within 
our churches, in the world and the impact 
we are making to our environment and 
most of all look at our actions. What do 
our actions say about us? Let us ask 
ourselves whether we are true to our own 
theme “bear one another’s burdens, so as 
to fulfil the law of Christ”?   
    Much love 
   + 



   

 
 Thembeka 
GREETINGS FROM GFS IN IRELAND 
 
Our GFS season is well under way.  We 
all enjoyed a busy Christmas where we 
held the traditional Carol Services and our 
members brought toys to be given to 
children in our communities who were not 
as fortunate as they are and who could 
enjoy receiving a toy over Christmas time. 
Our important work in formally recording 
and evidencing our policies and 
procedures continues well, but it takes 
time to record many processes that have 
evolved since GFS started here in Ireland 
over 140 years ago. 
 
Within our branches our Bible Study Work 
and handicraft work is coming to an end 
with our entries to be ready for the 
competitions to be held over the Easter 
period.  There are two Diocesan 
residential camps due to be held over 
Easter and we pray God’s protection over 
the leaders, helpers and girls attending the 
camps being organised by Armagh, and 
Cashel, Ferns & Ossory Dioceses. 
 
Sadly, many of our members have 
experienced bereavement and we pray 
that our Lord Jesus Christ, who himself 
knew the pain and loss of bereavement 
continues to be their comfort and strength 
in these days.  These times give us an 
opportunity to put our motto into operation 
of ‘Bearing one another’s burdens’ 

On a very happy note, 
many of the GFS 
worldwide family will 
remember Mrs Emila 
Corrigan, our past 
World-Wide President 
who celebrated her 
80th birthday.  The 
photo attached shows 
Emila with the flowers 

that GFS in Ireland sent her with our best 
wishes and love on celebrating such a 
wonderful birthday. 
 

In Christ 
Alison Jackson, GFS President in Ireland 
EPISCOPAL CHURCH OF LIBERIA 
 
The Girls Friendly Society (GFS) of the 
Episcopal Church of Liberia, celebrated its 
65th anniversary from September 28 - 30, 
2018 in Monrovia, Liberia.  The Theme for 
the celebration was “Be the Light for all to 
See.” The text was taken from Matthew 
5:16. Our World President did not make it 
to the program but she sent a message 
which we played for all to listen to.  We 
had a guest from the Republic of Guinea, 
Mrs. Sarah Aboise Sylla, who represented 
both the Mother’s Union of her parish and 
the incoming GFS in Guinea.  The 
attendance and participation of the 
GFSERS, other organizations of the 
Diocese and other groups was good. 
In December, 2018, GFS-Liberia joined 
other GFSers for a meeting of the African 
Council in Kigali, Rwanda.  It was a good 
meeting.  We are looking forward to 
meeting our sisters in South Africa in July, 
2020.  Meanwhile, GFS-Liberia is 
preparing to commence its ECO project 
shortly.  Our theme is “Make Liberia 
Plastic Free.” 

 Quinnetta B. Clement 

GFS Liberia Diocesan Secretary 

 

GFS England  
 
In memory of Jean Riggs - born on 
25th December 1938 (Christmas Day) and 
died on 13th October 2018. 
 
When Jean’s death 
was announced, it 
was amazing how 
many people 
contacted me with 
their memories. 
 
I went on to ask all 
GFS friends 
Worldwide to put 
their thoughts about 
Jean, on an email 



   

to me.  We gathered together on the day 
of Jean’s Funeral, 8th November 2018. 
Several GFS members met together with 
a Church full of Jean & Sid’s family, 
relations, Church representatives and 
friends. 

 
I was asked to read a 
few of the GFS 
comments I had 
received, at the 
funeral, (by now these 
numbered over 80 
emails from GFS 
World Wide).  
   
It was a joy to hear 
how Sid & Jean 

committed themselves to the people 
of all the Parishes, where they lived. 
We knew Jean through the Girls Friendly 
Society but many people knew her from 
the friendship that she spread around our 
world. GFS World President had 
opportunity of staying with Jeanne in her 
house for 2 weeks in SA during GFS 
South Africa 1999 World Council hosting. 
Kind regards. 

Margaret Winks - GFS England 
 

GFS Sri Lanka 
 
Highlights of recent events 
 

• Service to the Community: "A Healthy 
You” - A free public awareness 
seminar on "Surviving Cancer" and 
"Lifestyle, Obesity & Diabetes" 
conducted by two doctors. This was a 
very informative programme and 
greatly appreciated by the general 
public. 

 

• Lending a Hand: GFS Stall at annual 
Bible Society Sale - The GFS ran a 
miscellaneous stall and gifted the 
proceeds to the Bible Society.  

• Free Distribution of medicinal plants       

• Concert & Sing Along with a popular 
music group  

•  
 

• Observed monthly Orange Day as 
much as possible.      

• World Day of Prayer 

• Christmas Caroling - The GFS visited 
the homes of senior GFS members 
and 3 institutions for senior ladies and 
made them happy by singing carols 
and gifting fruit baskets.    

• World Project: Speech Contest - The 
GFS organized a speech contest for 
the girls following the English Course 
of the American College of Higher 
Education, Colombo.  

 
They spoke on one of three 
designated topics and it was rewarding 
listening to these confident young 
women who had obviously benefitted 
from the intensive study of the English 
language - an opportunity provided to 
them by the GFS.  

 
Sri Lanka is grateful to GFS countries 
worldwide for their generous donations 
and prayers that make this project 
possible.  
 

• New Hostel - Plans are being drawn 
up. Please pray for this.    

 

• Upcoming Programmes –  



   

o March Market     
o Award Ceremony for girls of 

the World Project    
o World Project Visit by World 

Vice President      
o Free Medical Camp     
o Craft Competition   
o Beach Clean Up     
o Hospital visits     
o Visits to outstations in 

connection with the World 
Project 

 
                                            Regards 

Jeanne 
 
 
 
NEWS FROM ZAMBIA  
 
Greetings to you all in the mighty name of 
our Lord.  It was so exciting to have 
traveled over 300km in one of the rural 
areas of Central Diocese of Zambia where 
we enrolled over 300 girls and women.   
 

 
 
Indeed, it is now the rural areas 
understand GFS now especially that the 
church and the government is working 
together to see to it that early marriages 
come to an end to school going girls and 
those that are not in school have places in 
school.  some of the pictures for the girls 
and the country Leadership. 
 

 

  From: Phyllis Yambayamba 
 
 

 

NEWS FROM GFS AUSTRALIA 

In January we trialled a new way of 
meeting for our National Annual General 
Meeting and allowing a time for fellowship.  
We extended an invitation to all GFS 
Australia members to gather in Brisbane 
for a weekend together with sightseeing, a 
meeting, dinner and worship all part of our 
time together. I am happy to say from all 
the evaluation we received, it would 
appear the decision to ‘try something new’ 
was a success and as always offered 
opportunity for improving the whole 
experience.  It is very encouraging as we 
look to plan future events. We were able 
to share our new vision and purpose with 
everyone, modelling how we applied this 
to consider the work of GFS Australia as it 
applied and then a smaller diocese.  Our 
Vision declares that GFS Australia is  ..”a 
place of friendship and belonging where 
God’s love is shared”.    
 

 
 

I have just returned from a wonderful 
family break over in Japan.  During the 
time we were there we were able to also 
meet my niece, who is often there and 

Our GFS members gathering together to 

share our AGM in January, 2019 

 



   

travel to Hiroshima.  Whilst confronting, I 
found the whole experience a very positive 
one and have been doing lots of reflection 
on the experience.   What struck me the 
most was despite the devastation that the 
whole place had experienced, the general 
sense was one of learning and not 
wanting this, or similar, to ever have to 
happen to anyone again.  Which left me 
thinking about Mercy.  Which of course I 
don’t have to remind you all is part of our 
current National Theme. 

 
 

 

 

Mercy is a feeling of compassion with 
someone’s suffering and needs, along 
with a desire or readiness to help them 
according to one’s possibilities. It is 
therefore more than a merely emotional 
sentiment that does not lead to action. 
Mercy must come from true charity toward 
our neighbour, a bearing of our 
neighbours’ burden and must be entirely 
subject to the guidance of reason, the 
judgment of the intelligence, and the 
dictates of justice. In turn I was taken to 

reflect on the quote from Thomas Aquinas, 
“Mercy without justice is the mother of 
dissolution; justice without mercy is 
cruelty.” 

When we take a look at our world today 
and ask, “What can we do?” There is 
much especially as part of GFS.  I ask you 
all to take a good look at all the 
information that comes to you through 
GFS (Prayer for our own members, 
Orange Day, Environmental Projects, 
Education for all….) and consider what 
you and your GFS group can act upon to 

bring more Mercy into this broken world as 
we embark on our Lenten Journey.   
 

Yours in GFS, 

Reverend Canon Cheryl Selvage 

 
NEWS FROM MOZAMBIQUE  
 

The coordinators of Girls Friendly Society 

in the Diocese of Lebombos began its 

activities on March 4, 2019, culminating in 

a Mass, held in the Parish of Bem 

Aventurada Virgem Maria do Trevo and 

was led by the chaplain of the GFS in the 

Diocese. After the Mass, a meeting was 

held with a part of the GFS coordinators, 

whose objective was to analyze the 

proposal of the GFS activities plan for the 

year 2019, as the images illustrate. 

 

 On March 24, 2019, the GFS coordinators 

prayed in the parish of São Marcos da 

Matola 700, after the Mass, a meeting was 

held with part of the coordinators of the 

GFS, where from various points of the 

agenda, analyzed and approved the 

proposed of GFS activities plan for the 

year 2019, as the image illustrates. 

 

 

Cheryl sharing a cup of tea with Tania – 

previous World Secretary 

 



   

GFS Rwanda  

GFS Rwanda hosted GFS-Africa 

conference from 6th - 9th December 2018 

at Kigali Diocese around the theme; 

"Empowerment through capacity 

building, awareness of rights and 

dignity enhancement of the African girl 

child with emphasis on John 16:33 

The conference brought together 12 

countries - Kenya, Uganda, Tanzania, 

South Sudan, DRC, Zambia, Sierra 

Leonne, Liberia, South Africa, Ghana, 

USA and Rwanda the host. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The school supports the children of 

Genocide survivors and other needy 

parents 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GFS National Presidents doing 
introductory notes 

 

Visiting the survivors of genocide with 

Helen GFS Australia 

 

GFS Kigali Diocese visit Hope and Peace 
Initiatives school project. 



   

WORLD STRUCTURE 

These are the two final clauses in our Rules of 

Management.  There have been many 

emergencies throughout our world and 

country leaders should be aware of the fund 

and the guidelines which would allow GFS 

Country leaders (through their Archbishop) to 

apply for emergency funds.  We need more 

donations to the fund so that we are ready 

should the need arise. 

The Web page is only as good as the 

information provided.  I would ask all country 

leaders to read the information about their 

country and update me with information.  

(Please note that the five new countries of 

DRC, Malawi, Tanzania, South Sudan and 

Zimbabwe are not yet on the web but I would 

appreciate receiving information so I can 

complete these pages.  Note also the 

requirement regarding photos of childen 

under the age of 18 shown on our website.  It 

is necessary for you to have the permission of 

the child’s parent or guardian before 

submitting the photo for printing. 

 Rules of Management for GFS Worldwide. 

9.1    World Emergency Relief Fund 

The purpose of the World Emergency 
Relief Fund is to assist GFS member 
countries with funding of emergency relief 
efforts in their countries in times of crisis, 
extreme circumstances, or natural 
disaster. 
 

• Funds can be distributed in 
response from a member country 
in need, or at the discretion of the 
World President in consultation 
with the World Executive or World 
Team. 

• Requests must be made in writing 
by a member country’s GFS 
President/Chairman in liaison with 

their appropriate Bishop. The 
request shall include a description 
of the need and relief sought. All 
requests are to be received by the 
World President. Other members 
of GFS, who see a need are to be 
encouraged to contact their 
country’s GFS 
President/Chairman, who can in 
turn contact the World President. 

• Upon receipt of a request, the 
World President will immediately 
advise all member countries of the 
need and opportunity to donate to 
the fund. 

• The account will be funded by 
donations. Up to 50% of the fund 
can be accessed for any single 
request until the funds are 
replenished. Upon replenishment 
additional funds can be disbursed. 

• In most instances, requests for 
World Emergency Relief Funds will 
be seeking funds urgently. To 
ensure funds are received when 
needed most, the GFS World 
President will immediately seek 
advice and endorsement from the 
GFS World Team to provide funds. 

• The World President/World 
Treasurer shall disburse the funds 
to the requesting GFS member 
country’s President/Chairman in 
conjunction with their Treasurer. 

• Member countries given World 
Emergency Relief Funds shall 
provide the World President with a 
written acknowledgement of the 
receipt of the funds and a 
description of how the funds were 
used within six (6) months of 
receipt of the monies. 

• Countries receiving funds will 
present a brief report on the use of 
these funds at the World Council 
that immediately precedes the 
request and receipt of these funds. 
  

• GFS World Website 
The World Council will manage 
and maintain a GFS world 



   

website.  
  

1. The purpose of the GFS 
world web site is: 

• To promote the organization GFS, 
its purpose and ministries 
throughout the world, by providing 
information about GFS’ history, 
structure, rules and policies and 
current activities. 

• To encourage new membership by 
providing a link to the World 
President for further information. 

• To provide a link between current 
GFS countries with prayer 
information, newsletters and 
dissemination of information. 

• To provide access to web pages 
and contact information for GFS 
member countries. 
  

1. Maintenance of Website. 

The incumbent GFS World President will 
maintain a domain host, list a web name 
and pay all costs from the GFS World 
operating account to maintain the website. 
 

• The responsibility for maintaining 
the website will rest with the 
current World President but may 
be delegated to another country 
with the skills to maintain the 
website. 

• This decision will be made by the 
World President, in conjunction 
with the incoming World President 
when the next host country is 
approved. 

• From 4 August 2014 to 19 July 
2017 the registered domain will 
be www.gfsworld.org and will be 
managed through GFS Australia 
Inc. 

• The host country or the country 
maintaining the website on behalf 
of the host country will appoint a 
Webmaster who will hold the 
necessary skills to maintain the 
website. Such appointment must 

be approved by the current World 
President. 
  

10.3    World Website Information.  
 

• Member countries of the World 
Council have an obligation to 
ensure that any information on the 
website pertaining to their country 
is kept up to date. 

• Member country 
Presidents/Chairmen should 
appoint a member within their own 
country to liaise with the World 
Webmaster to ensure that there is 
a regular review of the information 
relating to their country. 

• Any photos of children (under the 
age of 18) will only be posted to 
the website if the 
President/Chairman of the country 
providing the photo can assure the 
World Webmaster that permission 
to post the photo has been 
obtained from the parent or 
guardian of the child/children. A 
process should be in place in each 
country to ensure this permission. 

• The names of children under the 
age of 18 will not be used on the 
GFS website or within the GFS 
World Newsletter unless express 
written permission has been 
provided by the parents/carers of 
that child/children. Names of 
children under the age of 18 will 
only be used where relevant to a 
specific story. 

• As the World newsletter is posted 
to the World Web page the 
permission to use a photo of a 
child/children should also be 
included when submitting articles 
and photos to the World President 
for use in the World newsletter.  

Val Gribble (World Vice-President) 

 

http://www.gfsworld.org/
http://www.gfsworld.org/


   

Editors Note  

Lenten greetings to the National 

Presidents and Secretaries, to GFS 

Worldwide. For the first time since we 

have started the newsletter, I have 

allowed the President to be the voice on 

behalf of what we put together in the 

quarterly newsletter.  

I would personally like to thank everyone 

for your inputs, adhering to our requests. 

To our Vice President – Val, for your 

wisdom behind the scenes and helpful 

comments that allow us to grow and 

improve on our publication.  

Our next newsletter will be out on or 

before 1 July 2019. Please do note the 

submission deadline has been changed to 

7th of June 2019. May is our election 

month in South Africa, and being involved 

with the Conflict Resolution team in my 

province, we have decided with the 

president to extend the deadline as we 

were not aware of the election date and 

was also not that involved with the 

Electoral Commission.  

Reports that are more that a page and a 

half (1½) will in future be attached directly 

to the the GFS Worldwide website and 

can be read online 

www.gfsworldwide.org  

When we send out our 

next newsletter, it will be 

way past Easter and for us 

in the southern 

hemisphere starting to feel 

the pinch of winter.   

As you celebrate the blessing of Easter do 

remember that the risen Christ is 

celebrated in every opened flower, in 

every beam of nourishing sunlight,  

in every humble patch of green beneath 

our feet.  

Lots of Love - Pumeza 

 

GIFTS AND DONATIONS TO  

GFS WORLDWIDE CAUSES 

 

For any gifts to the GFS World Emergency 
Fund please send to GFS Australia who 
hold the funds in this term.  Account 
details below:  
 

 

For all other gifts and payments (World 
Project, World Travel, World President’s 
Travel, etc) please send to GFS South 
Africa 

 

 

 

 

http://www.gfsworldwide.org/
http://www.gfsworldwide.org/
http://www.gfsworldwide.org/


   

 

WORLD COUNCIL JULY 2019 INFORMATION SHEET  
 
If you intend to register to attend World Council in South Africa you should read this Information 
sheet carefully.    

REGISTRATIONS CLOSE ON 31 OCTOBER 2019 
 

World Council will be held at ATKV Klein Kariba Lodge, Bela-Bela which is 1-hour 
drive from Pretoria and 1.5-hour drive from Johannesburg.  The website is 
https://klein-kariba.co.za.   No enquiries are to be made to the Conference Centre.  All 
enquiries are to be made through Pumeza Magona – gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com.     
 
1. TRANSPORT ARRANGEMENTS: 
 
All delegates are expected to either land at OR Tambo International Airport; Lanseria 
International Airport (domestic), Johannesburg Park Station and Pretoria Station. 
Shuttles will be arranged based on arrival times at these various arrival points and 
taken to Emseni Christian Centre. (Please see NOTE 13 for detailed information) 
 
2. TO REGISTER: 

 
Complete the paper-based form and return via e-mail with copy of your Passport and or 
Identity Document to gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com.    
 
3. COST OF COUNCIL: 

 
Total cost of Council is R13,500 (South African Rand). Deposit of   R5 500 must be paid 
before 31 October 2019 to enable registration to be accepted.  Second payment of R8,000 
due by 31 March 2020 (or full payment can be made at registration).   
 
4. APPROVAL FROM YOUR COUNTRY LEADER     
Your country leader must sign the Registration form and/or send an email/letter to 
gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com confirming that you are a GFS member.    
If you are under 18 – you require the approval of your country leader along with your 
parent/guardian to sign the form and provide the details of the person who will be 
responsible for your care while you are at World Council. 
 
5. BANK ACCOUNT DEPOSITS:    
The GFS World Account details are on the form and you can organize a bank transfer.  
Make sure that you describe your payment as SURNAME WC2020.  It is important your 
surname comes first as often banks truncate this information.   
 
6. PAYMENT DETAILS:    
Name of Ac Holder: GBFS-ACSA   Physical Address: 
Bank Name: First National Bank   FNB Balfour Park 
Account Number: 625 374 988 19  ` Shop 229, Balfour Park Shopping 
Centre 
Branch Name: BALFOUR PARK   Athol Road, Highlands North 
Branch Code: 212217     Telephone Number: (+27 87) 5759404 
Swift Code: FIRNZAJJ    Email address:  info@fnb.co.za  

https://klein-kariba.co.za/
https://klein-kariba.co.za/
mailto:gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com
mailto:gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com
mailto:gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com
mailto:gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com
mailto:gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com
mailto:gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com
mailto:info@fnb.co.za
mailto:info@fnb.co.za


   

7. PAYMENT BY PAYPAL: 
7.1.  https://www.paypal.com/webapps/mpp/send-money-online 
7.2. Click on send money  
7.3. Click pay for goods or services 
7.4. Enter e-mail address: gfsworldsecretary2020@gmail.com and press enter 
7.5. Insert amount in US Dollars  
7.6. Below that enter your Surname and Initials – WC2020 and press continue 
7.7. Confirm transaction 

(Once we have received the money and converted to SA Rands, we will advise you of 
your balance).  
 
8. REFUND POLICY: 

1. Deposit paid only Cancel by 31 March 2020 Refund of deposit less R500 

2. Full payment made Cancel before 30 April 2020 Refund whole less R500 

3. Full payment made Cancel before 30 May 2020 Refund of 75% of full payment. 

4. Full payment made Cancel up to commencement Of Council Refund of 50% of full payment 
No refund will be paid to anyone who does not attend Council and has not advised that they are not attending. 
 There will be opportunity to discuss other options in difficult circumstances, particularly in relation to visas. 

 
9. VISAS:    
Those attending should check if they require visas to enter South Africa and to be aware of 
the time frames given to apply for a visa.   Members holding passports from Australia, 
Botswana, Canada, Ireland, Japan, Tanzania (90 days per annum), United Kingdom of 
Great Britain and Northern Ireland (only ordinary passport holders); United States of America 
(90 days per annum), Zambia (90 days per annum) and Zimbabwe. do not require visas.   
 
10. TRAVEL INSURANCE: 
Everyone is expected to have travel insurance. 
 
11. MEDICAL INFORMATION: 
Once your registration is processed you will be sent a Medical Information Sheet.  This must 
be completed in full, placed in a sealed envelope with your name and country on the front (in 
large letters) and brought to Council.   It will be kept sealed and in a secure place during 
Council.  It will only be opened in an emergency and will be returned to you at the 
completion of council. 
 
12. TRAVEL FORM: 
Once your registration is processed you will be sent a Travel Form.  This should be 
completed as soon as you have made your travel arrangements. 
 
13. DEPARTURE DATE – 19 JULY 2020 
 
14. PRE-ARRIVAL DAY 8TH JULY 2020  

14.1 All delegates arriving before the 9th of July to be accommodated at Emseni as a central point 
and will pay for the night’s accommodation. 011 973 5126 info@emsenichristiancentre.co.za  

14.2 Emseni Christian Centre – current price: Dinner, B&B @ R600pp.  

14.2 Transport will be provided from the airport and the stations to Emseni Christian Centre.  

14.3 Delegates arriving on 9 July 2020 before 10h00 will join other delegates at ECC.  

14.3 All delegates to move from Emseni Christian Centre to Council venue at 11h30  
 

15. OTHER MATTERS: 
Any queries should be directed to Pumeza Magona at gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com. 
 

https://www.paypal.com/webapps/mpp/send-money-online
mailto:gfsworldsecretary2020@gmail.com
mailto:info@emsenichristiancentre.co.za
mailto:info@emsenichristiancentre.co.za
mailto:gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com
mailto:gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com


   

 

WORLD COUNCIL JULY 2020 REGISTRATION FORM  
FULL 
NAME:      

 

LAST 
 
 

FIRST 
 
 

MI 
 
  

TITLE  
 

   FEMALE                            

 PREFERRED NAME FOR NAME TAG   MALE  
 
ADDRESS
:   

 STREET ADDRESS APARTMENT/UNIT # 
 

    

 CITY STATE ZIP CODE 
 

PHONE: (+             )  EMAIL  

 
 
DATE OF BIRTH: ________________________ ID/PASSPORT NO: ________________________ 
 

 
PLEASE INDICATE YOUR ROLE DURING COUNCIL: 
 
SENIOR 
DELEGATE  

JUNIOR 
DELEGATE  

CHAPLAIN   OBSERVER   
 

 
 
 
HOME LANGUAGE: ________________________________LANGUAGES READ: 
___________________________ 
 
LIST ANY RELEVANT HEALTH OR MOBILITY MATTERS: (e.g. use of stairs, use of a top bunk bed, 
allergies, mobility aids, other mobility, hearing or visual considerations) 
 

 
LIST ANY DIETARY REQUIREMENTS: 

_____________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

YOUR INVOLVEMENT IN GFS IN YOUR COUNTRY?   
(e.g. Executive Member, Group Leader. Please give a short statement regarding your GFS 
involvement.) 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 



   

 
 

REGISTRATIONS CLOSE ON 31 OCTOBER 2019 
 
COST OF COUNCIL: R13 500.00   
     DEPOSIT:  R5 500 to be paid by 31 OCTOBER 
2019 
     BALANCE:   R8 000 to be paid by 31 March 2020 
 
PAYMENT DETAILS:    
 
Payment details for World Council are listed on the information sheet.  See Note 6 for banking 
details and Note 7 for PayPal payment instructions.  
 
SIGNATURES:    
 

Those registering to sign part 1, country leader to sign part 2, Parent/Guardian of 
applicant under 18 years of age to sign part 3.  

 

1. Signature of Applicant:  

_______________________________________(My signature also gives/does not give 

permission for any photo of myself to be used for any promotion or media coverage 

relating to GFS world-wide and for my name to be used/not to be used.   

 

2. Name and Signature of Country President/Coordinator/Leader 

I__________________________country leader of GFS in _____________________________ 
   FULL NAME  
 
agree that this applicant is a member of GFS in the BRANCH of ______________________ 
 
_____________________________              __________________________________  
          SIGNATURE  

 
 

3. Signature of Parent/Guardian: (for applicants under 18 years of age as at 9 July 

2020) 

I___________________________________________________________Parent/Guardian of 

___________________________________________________________give my permission 

for  ______________________________________________________to attend the 2020 

World Council in South Africa and nominate 

________________________________________as the adult responsible for the care of my 

child during this event and give/do not give permission for a photo of my child to be used 

and named for any promotion or media coverage relating to GFS Worldwide. 

 

  SIGNATURE OF PARENT/GUARDIAN   DATE 

 
Please carefully read the Information Sheet which accompanies this registration form.   
  



   

This form is to be forwarded to the World Secretary:  Pumeza Magona - 

gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com by 31 October 2019. 

mailto:gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com

